

## Trustee Updates

News and Information from your Catholic School Trustees

Our DPCDSB Mission: Disciples of Christ, nurturing mind, body and soul to the fullness of life.

Our DPCDSB Vision: Changing the world through Catholic education.

## January 2024

Happy New Year and welcome back to our DPCDSB students, families, staff, as well as our Catholic school communities. A new year brings fresh opportunities to reflect, learn and to live more like Christ. May we open wide the doors of a New Year to Christ, to *nurture a future of hope*.

**World Day of Peace January 1** – The World Day of Peace was established by Pope Paul VI in 1968. He asked that "every year, this commemoration be repeated as a hope and promise at the beginning of the calendar which measures and outlines the path of human life in time, that Peace with its just and beneficent equilibrium may dominate the development of events to come."

**2022-2023 DPCDSB Director's Annual Report** — Our Director of Education is required by the Ministry of Education to produce an annual report to the community that outlines how DPCDSB has met the goals of our Board of Trustees' Multi-Year Strategic Plan. As well, it provides an account of how DPCDSB has met the Ministry's goals on Equity and Inclusivity, over the past year.

The report is included in the December 12, 2023 Board of Trustees meeting agenda. DPCDSB is committed to a Catholic learning environment that is informed by the principles of acceptance, support, and inclusion of all learners. Rooted in the Catholic understanding of the inherent human dignity of all persons, equity and inclusion are reflected in our system approach and supporting policies. This document is available on the board website.

**2023 - 2024 Revised Operating Budget** — School boards are required to file revised estimates with the Ministry of Education by mid-December in order to provide updated financial information for the fiscal year.

DPCDSB has been required to operate under a Multi-Year Financial Recovery Plan (MYFRP) since 2020-2021. DPCDSB continues to work with the Ministry to find a resolution for the unsustainable Long-Term Disability (LTD) plan and growing accumulated deficit position. The budget challenges continue to be enrolment decline and the fully paid LTD plan. The revised, estimated compliance deficit is now \$36.5 million.

**2023 - 2024 Revised Capital Budget** –The revised capital budget for DPCDSB is \$75.5 million. School Renewal (SR) and School Condition Improvement (SCI) funding is utilized to help address high and urgent needs and keep schools in a state of good repair. The COVID19 Resilience Infrastructure Stream (CVRIS) funding has allowed DPCDSB to invest in several important measures including enhanced air ventilation systems in schools that



Brea Corbet
Trustee,
Mississauga
Wards 9 and 10
(905) 301-9373

brea.corbet@dpcdsb.org

Herman Viloria
Trustee,
Mississauga
Wards 2 and 8
(416) 452-9345

herman.viloria@dpcdsb.org

May He
grant you your
heart's desire and
fulfill all your
plans.
- Proverbs 16:19

Meetings and Agendas
Board and Committee Meetings

## **Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board**

40 Matheson Blvd. W. Mississauga, ON L5R 1C5 905-890-1221

dpcdsb.org







had no air conditioning and the installation of new water bottle refill stations in all schools. DPCDSB received major capital funding approval from the Ministry of Education for the replacement of St. Anne Catholic Elementary School (CES) and the new Mount Pleasant CES in Brampton.

Ministry Curriculum Updates – The Ministry of Education is continuing to modernize Ontario's curriculum to ensure students are learning the foundational and transferable skills that prepare them for the future. Revised curriculum and courses for September 2024 will be issued in spring 2024 and will be available for parents on the <a href="Curriculum and Resources">Curriculum and Resources</a> website. The ministry is currently finalizing a call for proposals to partners to develop resources that aim to support implementation for the upcoming school year.

- Exploring Canadian Geography, Grade 9, De-streamed (CGC1W)
- Business Studies, Grades 9 and 10
- Building the Entrepreneurial Mindset, Grade 9, Open (BEM10)
- Launching and Leading a Business, Grade 10, Open (BEP20)
- Technological Education, Grades 9 and 10
- Technology and the Skilled Trades, Grade 9, Open (TAS10)
- Technology and the Skilled Trades, Grade 10, Open (TAS20)
- Career Studies, Grade 10, Open (GLC20)

**Kindergarten Registration** – DPCDSB offers the Kindergarten program in 125 Catholic elementary schools in Mississauga, Brampton, Caledon, Bolton, and Orangeville. Parents/guardians can register online at <a href="www.dpcdsb.org">www.dpcdsb.org</a>. Registration is open to Catholic children and children of Catholic parents. Kindergarten students must be at least four (4) years of age by December 31, 2024. All elementary schools are currently accepting new online registrations for 2024-2025 unless specified below.

- St. Sofia Catholic Elementary School: Similar to 2023-2024, in an effort to manage existing and future enrolment at St. Sofia, new registrations are currently paused for the 2024-2025 school year except for new Junior Kindergarten (JK) students. A cap of 60 students has been set for new JK students registering for September 2024. More information about registration for Senior Kindergarten to Grade 8 will be communicated in early January 2024.
- For information about Kindergarten Registration for the St. James Catholic Global Learning Centre, visit the <u>St.</u> James website.
- To find out which Catholic school is in your area, use the <u>Peel Region</u> and <u>Dufferin County</u> *Find My School* tools or contact the DPCDSB Planning Department at 905-890-0708 ext. 24440
- If you are applying for admissions under 'Flexible Boundaries', please contact the school office directly.
- Elementary Student Transfer Request Form (for current DPCDSB students)

January 24 - DPCDSB Entry Planning and Transition Information Session for students with Differing Abilities DPCDSB will host an information session to support the entry planning and transition of students with differing abilities who will be new to the DPCDSB for September 2024. During this session, parents/guardians will have the opportunity to meet with board staff and learn about the entry planning process for students with differing abilities. Differing abilities may include but are not limited to the following areas: blind low vision, hearing, speech, autism, physical/medical and/or developmental delays in the cognitive and/or motor areas.

The information session will be held at St. Marcellinus Catholic Secondary School (730 Courtneypark Dr. West, Mississauga) from 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. Parents/guardians can register online for this event. For more information,

contact Fara Miranda Fernandes, Resource Secretary, Special Education & Learning Services at 905-890-0708 Ext. 24011 or <a href="mailto:Fara.MirandaFernandes@dpcdsb.org">Fara.MirandaFernandes@dpcdsb.org</a>. <a href="mailto:Event Flyer">Event Flyer</a> / <a href="mailto:Registration Link">Registration Link</a>

Yours in learning, growing, and leading with Christ,

**Herman Viloria** 

H. Viloria

DPCDSB Trustee,

Mississauga, Wards 2 and 8

**Brea Corbet** 

DPCDSB Trustee,

B. Corbet

Vice Chair – Administration and Finance

Mississauga, Wards 9 and 10